
              Henry County Gun Club – July 1st, 2024 – BOG/Membership Meeting Minutes 
 
BOG Meeting Called to order at 6pm. 
BOG Attendance: Neal Schaefer; John Phillips; Ken Cooper; Alan Crowley 
EBM: John Bright; William Cooper; Todd Earhart; Willem Mathis; Stuart Naulty 
Treasurer’s report – accepted as read 
Secretary’s report: June Minutes – accepted as read 
Membership: Total: 353 =  301 Full Members; 40 Probationary; 12 BOG-approved. 
JUNE Match Reports: Skeet: 49 (173 rounds); Trap: 51 (122 rounds);  

Auto Bench Rest: 21; Silhouette: 10; Tactical Rifle: 10; USPSA: 36; 

Rimfire Challenge: 12; Steel Challenge: 12;  

Vintage/Modern Military Sniper: 20; Vintage/Modern Military Open Sight: 10. 

Approval by BOG: Membership apps for Thomas Jeffrey Mason, Rob McDonald, Jacob 

Robinson, and Jeff Thomas.  $539.64 approved to renew Club website with Bluehost for 3 

years beginning July 15th.  $250 approved for Tad Earhart and William Cooper to run wiring at 

the 50-yard range for fluorescent lights, outdoor lighting and additional outlets. 

Announcements: 

THANK YOU for the electrical work done at the 50-yard to install electrical outlets and outdoor 

night lights: Dennis Cooper; William Cooper; Tadd Earhart; Tyson DeLoach. 

THANK YOU to Mike Spencer for spraying weed killer at the pistol bays and to Jeff Jones for 

spraying the Trap and Skeet fields. 

THANK YOU to JT Hearn for installing several steel targets around the club. 

THANK YOU to Stu Naulty and all involved in successful Fun Shoot and Picnic with about 60 

members and guests served. 

Old (unfinished) Business: Wobble Trap project in progress with machine ordered and ready 

to build forms for concrete pouring, a small shed to enclose machine and fencing to surround 

it. Night lights installation at the 50-yard.  Increase mowing frequency of mowing at the 600. 

Special event to commemorate reaching the 300 mark for Full Members tabled. 

New Business:  

$2000 approved on carport cover for The Fort to be ordered and installed next month.   

$800 approved for upcoming July Swamp Meet and Cookout. 

Richard Yates new-member application approved by BOG. 

Christmas Party scheduled for December 14th with RSVP’s for up to 70 people. 

$300 approved for John Phillips to stain/treat the trap/skeet fences. 

$150 approved for JT Hearn for herbicide to be applied at the 600-yard range. 

 
 
BOG Meeting adjourned at 6:48pm 
                        



                         Bi-Monthly General Membership Meeting Minutes, July 1st, 2024 
 
Called to Order at 6:49pm 
 
Old (unfinished) Business: none 
 
New Business: none 
 
Probationary member vote: 12 Temporary members up for vote.  7 members completed 
requirements and were voted in as Probationary Members:   
 
   Nathan Barham       Thomas Friedewald        Jacob Robinson    Steve Thomas 
   Roy Henry        Scott  Summers           Chase Sanders 
  
5 remaining Temporary members to be voted on in on September 9th: 
 

Gary Duszak   Thomas Jeffrey Mason 
 Jeff Thomas              Alex Layton       Rob McDonald 

 
General Membership vote: 8 Probationary members were voted in as Full Members and new 
membership cards were distributed to all that were present for the meeting:  

    
Douglas Frazier  Brian Griffiths  Ray Sexton  David Wade 
Andy Granberry  Cory McHan   Jerry Smith  Dan Watson 
 
 
General Membership Meeting: Motion to adjourn at 7:09pm 
 
 
 
 


